The original documents are located in Box C3, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 9/10/1974" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 10, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR JERRY H. JONES

FROM:

BOY L. ASH

SUBJECT: Nixon Supplemental

Recent events have raised some serious reservations in my mind as to whether the President ought to be sending to the Hill letters in support of the \$850,000 requested for Nixon transition expenses.

However, if such letters are to be sent, I recommend they be modified as reflected on the enclosed drafts.

Enclosure

9/14/74 convent work . And ho met see wise. AR J.

The Honorable Henry Bellmon United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Howard W. Robison House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

ACTION MEMORANDUM

WASHINGTON

LOG NO .:

Date: September 7, 1974

Time:

FOR ACTION:

Roy Ash 97

cc (for information):

FROM THE STAFF SECRETARY

DUE: Date: Tue day, September 10, 1974

Time:

3:00 p.m.

SUBJECT:

Timmons memo (9/6/74) re: Nixon Supplemental

ACTION REQUESTED:

For Necessary Action

X For Your Recommendations

Prepare Agenda and Brief

_ Draft Reply

X For Your Comments

_ Draft Remarks

REMARKS:

PLEASE ATTACH THIS COPY TO MATERIAL SUBMITTED.

If you have any questions or if you anticipate a delay in submitting the required material, please telephone the Staff Secretary immediately.

Jerry h. Julda Staff Secretary

ACTION MEMORANDUM

WASHINGTON

LOG NO .:

Date:

September 7, 1974

Time:

FOR ACTION:

Roy Ash

cc (for information):

FROM THE STAFF SECRETARY

DUE: Date: Tuesday, September 10, 1974

Time:

3:00 p.m.

SUBJECT:

Timmons memo (9/6/74) re: Nixon Supplemental

ACTION REQUESTED:

For Necessary Action

For Your Recommendations

Prepare Agenda and Brief

____ Draft Reply

X For Your Comments

____ Draft Remarks

REMARKS:

PLEASE ATTACH THIS COPY TO MATERIAL SUBMITTED.

If you have any questions or if you anticipate a delay in submitting the required material, please telephone the Staff Secretary immediately.

Jerry H. Jones Staff Secretary

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

FROM:

WILLIAM E. TIMMONS

SUBJECT:

Nixon Supplemental

Attached in Tab A are two letters to Appropriations Sub-Committee Chairmen Montoya and Steed regarding your supplemental request for \$850,000 for allowances and transition for the former President.

The letter was drafted by GSA Administrator Art Sampson who feels they are necessary to help move the appropriations.

RECOMMENDATION

That you sign both letters.

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1974

Dear Joe:

On August 29, 1974, I asked the Congress to consider a supplemental appropriations request for Fiscal Year 1975 of \$850,000 for Presidential transition expenses and allowances for former President Richard Nixon.

Your scheduling of hearings so quickly after the recent Congressional recess is most gratifying to me. It underscores our shared desire to ensure an orderly transition of the Presidency under unprecedented and difficult circumstances. Because of these circumstances, I am sure former President Nixon needs all of the funds I have requested of the Congress.

As have all recent former Presidents, Mr. Nixon certainly needs and deserves the full resources to which he is entitled under the Presidential Transition Act and the Former Presidents Act.

I am confident the Congress, in its good judgment and after careful scrutiny, will find this request fully justified.

I am grateful for your continuing support as we carry out the intent of the Congress to provide for the continuity of our government and the smooth transition of the Presidency.

A similar letter is being sent to Chairman Tom Steed.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Joseph M. Montoya United States Senate Washington, D.C.

cc: The Honorable Henry Bellmon

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1974

Dear Joe:

On August 29, 1974, I asked the Congress to consider a supplemental appropriations request for Fiscal Year 1975 of \$850,000 for Presidential transition expenses and allowances for former President Richard Nixon.

Your scheduling of hearings so quickly after the recent Congressional recess is most gratifying to me. It underscores our shared desire to ensure an orderly transition of the Presidency under unprecedented and difficult circumstances. Because of these circumstances, I am sure former President Nixon needs all of the funds I have requested of the Congress.

As have all recent former Presidents, Mr. Nixon certainly needs and deserves the full resources to which he is entitled under the Presidential Transition Act and the Former Presidents Act.

I am confident the Congress, in its good judgment and after careful scrutiny, will find this request fully justified.

I am grateful for your continuing support as we carry out the intent of the Congress to provide for the continuity of our government and the smooth transition of the Presidency.

A similar letter is being sent to Chairman Tom Steed.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Joseph M. Montoya United States Senate Washington, D.C.

The Honorable Henry Bellmon

The Honorable Joseph Montoya United States Senate

Washington, D.C. 20510

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1974

Dear Tom:

On August 29, 1974, I asked the Congress to consider a supplemental appropriations request for Fiscal Year 1975 of \$850,000 for Presidential transition expenses and allowances for former President Richard Nixon.

Your scheduling of hearings so quickly after the recent Congressional recess is most gratifying to me. It underscores our shared desire to ensure an orderly transition of the Presidency under unprecedented and difficult circumstances. Because of these circumstances, I am sure former President Nixon needs all of the funds I have requested of the Congress.

As have all recent former Presidents, Mr. Nixon certainly needs and deserves the full resources to which he is entitled under the Presidential Transition Act and the Former Presidents Act.

I am confident the Congress, in its good judgment and after careful scrutiny, will find this request fully justified.

I am grateful for your continuing support as we carry out the intent of the Congress to provide for the continuity of our government and the smooth transition of the Presidency.

A similar letter is being sent to Chairman Joseph Montoya.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Tom Steed House of Representatives Washington, D.C.

cc: The Honorable Howard W. Robison

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1974

Dear Tom:

On August 29, 1974, I asked the Congress to consider a supplemental appropriations request for Fiscal Year 1975 of \$850,000 for Presidential transition expenses and allowances for former President Richard Nixon.

Your scheduling of hearings so quickly after the recent Congressional recess is most gratifying to me. It underscores our shared desire to ensure an orderly transition of the Presidency under unprecedented and difficult circumstances. Because of these circumstances, I am sure former President Nixon needs all of the funds I have requested of the Congress.

As have all recent former Presidents, Mr. Nixon certainly needs and deserves the full resources to which he is entitled under the Presidential Transition Act and the Former Presidents Act.

I am confident the Congress, in its good judgment and after careful scrutiny, will find this request fully justified.

I am grateful for your continuing support as we carry out the intent of the Congress to provide for the continuity of our government and the smooth transition of the Presidency.

A similar letter is being sent to Chairman Joseph Montoya.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Tom Steed House of Representatives Washington, D.C.

The Honorable Howard W. Robison

The Honorable Tom Steed House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515